

The Metro High School Athletic Association

Date: Thursday June 29th 2021

Time: 1:00 p.m.

Location: Scott Pellerine's House

<http://mhsaa.ednet.ns.ca/>

Attendance:

Anthony Williams	PA	Scott Pellerine	SJA
Steve Harris	CPA	Susan Beazley	ARM
Kevin Wheatley	AUB	Steve Wilcox	LVH
Shane Joseph	HGS	Ami Nixon	CIT
Jill Jeffrey	SHS	Donna Duggan	NSSAF
Angela Dale	MW	Pat Hatfield	CHDHS
Natalie Pelley	DHS	Mike Smeltzer	HWHS

Sends regrets:

Nigel Mailman	IV	Jean Francois Valade	CARR
Ryan Saddler	AUB	Anton Berry	DART
Ben Cunningham	ESM	David Algee	JLI
Aaron Barrington	SH		

1. OPENING

Meeting opened at 1:00 pm.

2. INTRODUCTIONS

Meeting was chaired by Sue Beazley.

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES for April, 2021

Moved: Anthony Williams

Seconded: Jill Jeffrey

Approved

4. FINANCIAL REPORT

A hard copy report was sent around to everyone.

5. CORRESPONDENCE

None

6. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:

None

7. REGIONAL DIRECTOR'S REPORT: Donna Duggan gave a verbal report, Thank you to everyone who organized a sport this year. We are now under the banner of School Sport Nova Scotia. Most positions will remain the same. This is now more of a Nova Scotia Government run organization. More to come on how all levels will be organized. Capital will host Baseball D2, JV Boys Soccer, D3 boys soccer, D2 Girls and D3 girls volleyball, D1 girls basketball, D2 girls basketball, Curling, D1 girls hockey, D2 girls rugby, D1 girls slopitch. Sites and dates were sent out today for next year. Hope everyone has a great summer.

8. COORDINATOR'S REPORTS:

Boys Rugby - CPA - Steve Harris/ Brad Boudreau

Brad will coordinate again next year. Schools will be reimbursed at some point, probably first thing in September.

Girls Rugby - AUB - Kevin Wheatley

Cheques are in the mail now for reimbursements. I will be stepping down. We will need someone to take over for next year.

Indoor Field Hockey - ARM: Sue Beazley

FNS cheques will be sent back but we will hold onto the assignor fees. Scholarships were given out.

Box Lacrosse - HW: Mike Smeltzer

All went well, we hope to get through a full season next year. Island View still owes fees.

9. New Business

Next Year Coordinators: Most positions were filled.

We are looking for a vice chair: "Steve Wilcox", possible??

Banners have been ordered, they are delayed as of now.

We want to wish Nigel, Anton, Shane and Jill good luck. We all wish everyone all the best! Thank you for all that you have done.

Adjourned 2:45pm

Moved: Steve Wilcox

Seconded: Pat Hatfield